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Re: Administrative Order Addendum, Sweetwater Improvement and Service District, 
PWS ID #5601675, Docket# SDWA-08-2015-0003 

Dear Mr. Strickland: 

This letter is an addendum to the Administrative Order (Order) issued on December 1, 2014, to the 
Sweetwater Improvement and Service District (District), as owner and/or operator of the Sweetwater 
Improvement and Service District public water system (System). The purpose of this letter is to approve 
the February 10, 2015, schedule submitted via email by Tina Conklin, Secretary/Treasurer for the 
District, for coming into compliance with 40 C.F.R. part 141, subparts H, T and W (also known as the 
Surface Water Treatment Rule or SWTR) by purchasing all potable water from the City of Newcastle via the 
Cambia Improvement and Service District. The schedule is hereby incorporated into the Order per 
paragraph 8 (page 2) of the Order. 

Action 
Apply for Wyoming Water Development Commission (WWDC) Funding 
Water Agreement Signed by Cambria 
Apply for State Lands and Investments Board (SUB) Funding 
WWDC Funding Approved 
SUB Funding Approved 
Design Completed and Submitted to WY DEQ 
Bid Project 
Construction 

Completion Date 
Fall 2014 (completed) 
February 9, 2015 (completed) 
February 28, 2015 (completed) 
March 31,2015 
June 30, 2015 
November 30, 2015 
February 28, 2016 
August 31 , 2016 

Pursuant to paragraph 11 of the Order, the System shall achieve compliance with the SWTR by the 
August 31, 2016, final compliance deadline in this approved schedule. The EPA is authorized to seek 
penalties ifthese deadlines are not met. If the District has a reasonable basis to believe it may be unable 
to meet any deadline in the schedule, it shall notify the EPA well in advance of the scheduled deadline to 
request an extension. The EPA may, in its discretion, consider granting an extension. 



Please contact Kathelene Brainich, Environmental Protection Specialist, at (303) 312-6481 or via email 
at brainich.kathelene@epa.gov if you have any questions concerning this Addendum. 
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/J~~es H. EppeK ~ervisory Attorney 
Legal Enforcement Program 
Office of Enforcement, Compliance 
and Environmental Justice 

cc: Gary Thurner, Co-Director, Sweetwater I&SD (via email) 
WY DEQ/DOH (via email) 
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk 
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